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Dear members of the CU Community, 
 
As we prepare for Mark Kennedy’s campus visits, many questions and concerns have been 
raised about the search process.  Faculty Council remains truly disappointed that our search 
committee did not include one of our Chief Diversity Officers (CDO).  In fact, this past October, 
Faculty Council petitioned the Board of Regents to include Dr. Brenda J. Allen, who was willing 
to serve in this capacity on the committee.  While the Board added additional members to the 
committee, it did not add a CDO.  This left the committee without a member with the specific 
training and knowledge that best practices in Diversity and Inclusion require us to have on 
search committees.  The effects of this decision continue to reverberate. 
 
Regardless, Mark Kennedy has been chosen by the Board as our finalist and will be given 
multiple opportunities to be heard. 
 
Many of our leaders are encouraging us not to judge Kennedy on his past voting record but 
rather to judge him on his record since leaving Congress.  We are inclined to do so except 
where his actions as a congressional candidate and elected official contribute to a pattern of 
behavior that has carried over into his academic career. 
 
Much of the unrest the CU Community is currently experiencing can be addressed in two ways.  
First, make the rest of the search process as transparent as possible.  In order to do so, we call 
on our leaders to limit Kennedy’s formal presentation at our forums to 10 minutes so that we 
have ample time to ask questions on a wide range of issues.  We also call on our leaders to 
make every single feedback form involving Mr. Kennedy available for public review. 

Second, any person seeking to be the next president of CU should be willing to make a written 
and public statement supporting three defining principles laid out in the revised Article 5 of 
Regent Laws and Policies1.  The first concerns shared governance: “It is a guiding principle of 
the shared governance recognized by the Board of Regents that the faculty and the 
administration shall collaborate in major decisions affecting the academic welfare of the 
university.”  The second is the right of faculty to academic freedom: “Academic freedom is the 
freedom to inquire, discover, access, publish, disseminate, and teach truth as the individual 
understands it, subject to no control or authority save the control and authority of the rational 
methods by which knowledge is established in the field.“  The third is the right of faculty to the 
curriculum: “The faculty shall have the principal role in originating academic policy and 
standards related to: the initiation and direction of all courses, curricula, and degree offerings.”  

Finally, we call on the person selected as our new president to administer the nationally normed 
and validated climate survey already approved by our Board every two years and to take 
personal responsibility for ensuring a climate of equity and inclusion for all members of our 
community. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
The Executive Committee of Faculty Council, 2018-2019 
 
Joanne Addison, Chair, Faculty Council 
Maja Krakowiak, Vice Chair, Faculty Council 
Tamara Terzian, Secretary, Faculty Council 
 

Jacqueline Jones, Chair, Anschutz Faculty Assembly 
Robert Ferry, Boulder Faculty Assembly 
Melissa Benton, President, UCCS Faculty Assembly 
Peter Anthamatten, Chair, Denver Faculty Assembly 

 

                                                
1 https://www.cu.edu/doc/article-5-policy-5-finalpdf  
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